April 15, 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director, Labor and Employee 





Relations Division, ARHRL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, AFGE Council 222

SUBJECT:  Grievance of the Parties – Non-duty Hour Travel



3d Follow-up Request for Information


By memorandum dated March 8, 2004, we resubmitted our request for information in connection with our June 18, 2003, Grievance of the Parties referenced above.  Shortly thereafter we spoke about the request, and I agreed that at this time management could limit the request to Public Housing employees attending the May 4 training and all travel for bargaining unit employees acknowledged as FLSA exempt, GS-12 and above, and that I would not seek copies of position descriptions at this time.


In late March, you advised that you had the requested information and would send it to me.  I received the information on or about April 3, but have only recently been able to review the materials.


The materials are incomplete;  therefore, I am resubmitting our request for information as follows:

1) In connection with the May 4 travel:

a. Please provide a copy of the statement made pursuant to 5 C.F.R. Section 610.123 supporting management’s decision that travel during non-duty hours was “essential.”

b. Please identify any employees who received compensation for non-duty hour travel.

2) In order to establish that this is part of a pattern and practice and in order to secure monetary relief:

a. For the last three years, please provide a complete list of all bargaining unit employees GS-12 and above who traveled during non-duty hours, including the days and times of all non-duty travel;

b. For each employee identified, please provide a copy of the statement made pursuant to 5 C.F.R. Section 610.123 supporting management’s decision that travel during non-duty hours was “essential”.

c. For each employee identified, please identify any off-duty travel for which they were compensated.  

With regard to the second item, please start with the following employee groups:

· Staff Auditors with the HUD/Real Estate Assessment Center (REAC), Quality Assessment Subsystem (QASS);  and

· Single Family Housing Specialists (Lender Monitors) with the Single Family Homeownership Centers, Quality Assurance Divisions

Since this request has been outstanding since June of last year, and since we have recently forwarded to you evidence of this continuing illegal practice (to which we have not received a response from your office), please understand our unwillingness to grant additional delays.  If we do not receive the information regarding REAC and the Single Family Housing Specialists by April 28, 2004, we will file an Unfair Labor Practice charge.  If we do not receive all of the requested information by May 20, we will file a ULP.

I may be reached at 617/994-8264.

cc:  Council 222 Executive Board


and Local Presidents

